
FISH provides Food, Instruction, Shelter, and Healthcare to community members in need, so that they may 
improve their self-sufficiency through life-changing experiences. 
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GREETINGS FROM OUR DIRECTOR 

 

Carson Admin & Thrift:  138 E. Long St.   775-882-FISH (3474) 
Minden Thrift:   1561 US Hwy 395 N 775-783-FISH (3474) 
Gardnerville Ranchos Services: 921 Mitch Dr.  775-265-FISH (3474) 
Mound House Thrift:  10126 US-50 E    775-721-FISH (3474) 

Locations 

I want to start this newsletter with a shout out of Bill Louis of Eagle Mountain, 
Utah. Bill participated in the Music and Murals Festival this past September and 
was assigned the FISH Carson City Thrift Store wall to adorn with what became 
a vibrant equestrian piece titled, “Runaway Stagecoach.” His artwork was spon-
sored by Wells Fargo Bank and will be a long lasting staple to our location and 
this community. A huge thank you for making this possible! Check out an image 
of the mural on page 5 or if you find yourself in the area, take a drive by the 
FISH Carson City location. 

Another shout out goes to our generous community; John Copoulos, Architect; and Plenium Builders. 
We are making great progress on our Student Housing Revitalization Project and     expect to open the 
first apartment tower in November and the second tower by December. As of the printing of this newslet-
ter, we only have two out of 36 apartments that still need to be adopted and ‘sponsored’ via a $2,500 do-
nation to cover the cost of furnishings (kitchen appliances, A/C unit, stacked washer and dryer). We have 
raised about $12.7M of the $17M project and with your help, we hope to have it full funded by early 
2024. 
The FISH commercial building, located on the same lot of the FISH Student Housing Revitalization Pro-
ject, is currently scheduled to open in February of 2024. Local zoning required that FISH have the com-
mercial building on the lot facing N. Carson Street and we are making the most out of it by inviting local 
restaurants and businesses to utilize and rent the space. In additional to generating revenue to keep other 
costs down, we anticipate to create part-time job opportunities for the students and their families within 
the business that will utilize the building 

You may want to check out the brief videos on our Facebook page (Facebook/NVFISH) where I go into 
more detail on the Who/What/Why/Where/When of this project.  Our goal is to revitalize the look of Car-
son City, revitalize the work force, and to help families reach their highest potential. 
We encourage you to stop by our main campus for a tour and to meet some of our new staff members.  
Our thrift stores continue to have great bargains, and we love getting your harvested fruit and garden veg-
etables that we use in the Family Dining Room, and give out via food boxes.  So, another big thank you 
to all of you who shop and donate locally! 
The local elementary and middle schools in Carson are continuing to compete to be the “Trick-or-Treat 
for FISH” champions and earn the “Phil the FISH” trophy through a food drive that encourages students 
to collect non-perishable food items that will help feed needy families this upcoming Winter season.. 
This canned food drive runs through the end of October. Other Fall events include, 
 3rd Annual High Five Turkey Drive on Tuesday, November 14 sponsored by and taking place at Nis-

san of Carson City 

 FISH Thanksgiving Day Feast at the Carson Plaza Conference Center 
 Empty Bowls Carson City on Friday, December 1st at the Carson Mall 
 KTVN “Share Your Christmas” Food Drive on Friday, December 8th at the Governors Mansion 
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There Is Hope 

Meet Keira Harrison. A FISH  success story.                         
This is her story. 

When I first came to Fish I was living in my car with my 
two daughters and only had a little over 3 months of sobri-
ety. I started in the women's homeless shelter July 2018. 
Got into transitional housing Oct. 2018. My family moved 
out of transitional housing Nov. 2021 into our first 
"home!" I truly utilized the program for what it is there for 
a "HAND UP NOT A HAND OUT!" Today I am proudly 
a certified peer recovery support specialist with over five 
years of sobriety and live in a beautiful 3-bedroom, 2-

batheroom house with our 4 children!  

THANK YOU FISH for giving me the opportunity to 
change my life, teaching me how to live a successful, self-
sufficient, stable and healthy life! I also learned how to 
properly manage my finances through Circles and taking 
the Dave Ramsey Financial Peace University during my 
time in the program. Those programs have been a true sav-

ing grace for our family and assisted us to maintain our stability! My family wouldn't be where are today with-
out FISH. I'm beyond proud to be a success story for FISH (Friends in Service Helping) 

Homeless in Carson City 

Howdy!  I’m a 56 year old homeless woman living in Carson City, Nevada.  Been homeless since May for 3 
months now.  I’m writing this journal as a project for Linda, our Life Skills teacher at F.I.S.H. At this time I’ve 
been fortunate enough to live in their women’s homeless shelter and safe house called The Wylie House.  I’m 
here for a 90 day stint to get my life together until I can get a place of my own.  The shelter is great, all us girls 
get along and share our food with each other.  We talk about our situations and who to avoid out on the streets. 
I have 2 jobs.  I work for Walmart and the United States Census Bureau.  I can well afford a studio apartment 
but I have 2 evictions under my belt and bad credit.  Medical bills and student loans have destroyed my credit.    
 

The very worst part about being homeless is when the night comes.  You sit there and retrospect about life and 
all it’s “what ifs” and “if only I had”, etc.  Oftentimes I would cry myself to sleep because the loneliness is un-
bearable. No one wants anything to do with you when you’re down and out.  You’d be surprised at how many 
people live in their cars in this town.  Carson City is in desperate need of rent control.  
 

Still, life goes on and I wake up every day at 3 AM to go to work at Walmart then after that I do Census work. 
I  work and pay F.I.S.H. a very small fee to stay there.  If it wasn’t for them I’d still be living outdoors.  I don’t 
know where the hell I’ll end up but I’m very thankful for my car, my 2 jobs and F.I.S.H.  
 

Thank you,  
Robin Christy—Wylie House resident (July 2023) 

Total Food Donations by  
Northern Nevada Food Bank 

March 2023-October 2023:  $155,691.54 

Fresh Produce Donated to FISH by 

The Greenhouse Project 

2023:  767lbs  Since 2014: 7,443lbs 
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There Is Hope cont.  

FISH Receives First Place for Most 
Philanthropic at Best of Carson City 

This is the third year in a row that FISH has received 
this honor. This recognition means a great deal to 
FISH because it tells us that the community sees 
what we are doing with the donations that come in. 
The combination of every dollar generated from our 
Thrift Stores, in-kind donations of services and 
goods to our program operations, and monetary con-
tributions helps us continue to give back to our com-
munity members in need. We can not do it without 
you! 

Because of Your Support, We Have Been Able to Make A Massive Impact 
The FISH 2022-2023 Report Shows a 21% Increase in Services! 
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FISH STUDENT HOUSING COMPLETION IS JUST 
AROUND THE CORNER 

By the time you receive this newsletter, each of the 36 apartment 
units will have the installation of kitchen appliances including a 
dishwasher, stove, microwave, and refrigerator, as well as a 
stacked washer and dryer, an A/C unit, and bedding and living 
room furniture as needed. The units will just about be ‘move-in’ 
ready. However, there will be final touches to make to the exteri-
or of the FISH Student Housing buildings. 
Once the pavement is completed, we will build and install and 
children’s play area, designed to improve their focus and imagi-
nation. Then, we will install a dog walking and play area, as each 
resident will be permitted to bring a pet 30lbs and under. Lastly, 
we will install a high-speed Electric Vehicle charging station for 
the public to utilize when within the local businesses of the com-
mercial building. Needless to say, it’s all coming together at the 
construction site. 
Back at FISH headquarters, our Client Service Director and team 
work together to brainstorm and create Student living guidelines, 
codes of conduct, agreements, and new staffing. To ensure that 
this new system works, we need to make sure our current system 
has a strong heartbeat and is ready to manage both FISH Client 
Services and the new Student Housing operations. With the ex-
pansion of our team and placing team members in the right seats, 
we are well on our way to becoming a high-functioning, efficient 
system for this new endeavor.  
Then there is the commercial building that faces N. Carson St; a 
spectacle of new confusion as to how it ties to the housing pro-
ject. The truth of the matter is, it’s a requirement from the City. 
With the first and second floor being home to local businesses, 
we anticipate these businesses will offer part-time job opportuni-
ties to our new residents while they focus primarily on school. 
The third floor will be used as a training and development center 
for the residents and public opportunities. 

Leave your 
legacy and 
make a        
donation          
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From Top Left to Right: 
1) Nature’s Bakery delivers 1,500lbs of Blueberry Fig Bars to FISH Food Bank (July) 2) The final beam to the FISH Com-
mercial building is signed by local supporters and hoisted up in place. 3) The FISH Student Housing units begin cabinetry 
and appliance installation. 4) FISH Quarterly Shoe Drive donates over 13,000lbs of shoes to third-world countries through 
Give2Org. 5) United Services Inc donates over 800 rolls of toilet paper to FISH temporary shelters. 6) FISH teams up with 
Pets of the Homeless to provide a Free Pet Clinic (May) 7) Dr. Colleen Lyons offers her time at FISH Ross Medical Clinic 
every Tuesday to help those without insurance. 8) The FISH Family Dining Room serves up a daily hot meal. 9) Utah based 
muralist Bill Louis transform the FISH Thrift Store with a new mural titled ‘Runaway Stagecoach” during the Carson City 
Music & Murals Festival (Sep) 10) Volunteers from Grace Works gather to repair the FISH Focus House fence (May). 
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Alpine Insurance 

Bearings & Related 
Components 

Benson’s Feed & Tack 

Berger North       
Foundation 

Blue Adobe         
Foundation 

Bourgeois Interior 
Design 

Bread of Life Church 

Briggs Electric, Inc 

Calvary Chapel of 
Carson City 

Capital Ford 

Carpenter Family 
Trust 
Carson City Elks 
Lodge #2177 

Carson City Firefight-
er Local #2251 

Carson City Lions 
Club, Inc 

Carson City Toyota 

Carson High School 
Student Association 

Carson Tahoe Health 
System 

Carson Valley Cham-
ber of Commerce 

Chudnow Museum of 
Yesteryear 
City of Carson City 

Click Bond, Inc 

Coleman Electric 
Company LLC 

DNGD LLC 

Eden Managements 

El Dorado Savings 
Bank 

Evergreen Studio 

First Church of Christ 
First Church of Christ, 
Scientist 
 

First Presbyterian 
Church 

Flavors of India 

Food Maxx 

Funds2Orgs, LLC 

Genoa Community 
Church 

Great Basin           
Consulting Group 

Harley-Davidson Fi-
nancial Services 

Hedco Foundation 

Helen Close          
Charitable Foundation 

Hilltop Community 
Church 

Hop & Mae Adams 
Foundation 

International Church 
of the Foursquare 

JCK Trust 
Karen Hagstrom Trust 
Keyser Foundation 

Kroger 
Leisure Hour 
LifePoint Church 

Lumos & Associates 
Inc 

Marilyn Lewis       
Insurance Agency 

Minden Rotary 

Mountain Vista Bap-
tist Church 

Nell J Redfield Foun-
dation 

Nestory Inc 

Nevada State Bank 

Nevada Women’s 
Fund 

New Life Foursquare 
Church 

Nicholas Consulting 
Engineers CHTD 

Nissan Carson City 

NNDA 

Parasol Tahoe 

Pax Christian Church 

Plenium Builders 

Simon Family Trust 
Simple Generosity 

Snap-On Tools 

Southwest Gas Corp 

St. Teresa Avila Cath-
olic Church 

Sterling Air Ltd 

Tee Jay’s Corner Café 

The Cracker Box 

The Dean Seeman 
Foundation 

The Human Fund 

The Nara Fund, Inc 

Ticor Tile Company 

Tobey Family Trust 
Toland Family Trust 
United Federal Credit 
Union 

US Chefs Store 

Valley Christian Fel-
lowship 

Valley Eyecare 

Vietnam Veterans of 
America 

Wells Fargo         
Foundation 

Willian N. Pennington         
Foundation 

Western Nevada   
College 

_________________ 

John & Kathy Abizaid 

Mary Adams 

Mary Aguilera 

Gary & Ruth Ailes 

Shelly & Jay Aldean 

Michael Alexander 
James Allen 

George & Barbara 
Allison 

Alisa Andrews 

Patricia Areias 

Richard & Cheryl 
Arguile 

Mary & Jim Atkins 

Jim & Lori Bagwell 
Shirley & Larry Bald-
win 

Richard & Sharron L. 
Baldwin 

Jeanne Baret 
Robert Bastien 

Brandi Benson 

Michael Bertrand 

Debra Best 
David & Paula      
Billman 

Gerrol Bittman 

James & Helen Brady 

Jim & Midge Breeden 

Russel & Joni Brewer 
Charles & Diane 
Broughton 

Harry & Susan   
Burchfield 

Chris & Al Butson 

George Cammarota 

Lynette Capurro 

Douglas Carlton 

William Brodeck & 
Carole Wink 

Patricia Carpenter 
Anne Christenson 

James Clark 

P J & D J Clarke 

George & Michele 
Conger 
Nicholas Cook 

John Copoulos 

Thomas Cotton 

Alvin Craig 

Cindy Chowder 
Susan Crowell 
Marcia Bernard 
Cuccaro 

Paul & Bernice Dahl 
Fred & Renate Daniels 

Nina Davis 

Ellen DeChristopher 
Richard  Dernbach 

Michael & Lou Drews 

Patrick Drudge 

Greg Dye 

The Tarang & Hirni 
Amin Family Fund 

Guy Farmer 
William & Maria Rose 
Feltner 
Brian & Shelley 
Ferenz 

David & Kelly Fluitt 
James Foley 

Richard & Jan French 

Elizabeth   Garcia 

Mark & Heidi Ghan 

Marcus &  Jamie  
Gilson 

Sandra Gosting 

Linda Green–        
Taraskewich 

Geoffrey Hall 
Brian & Holly Hall 
Nancy & Jon        
Hambleton 

Vernon &  Patricia  
Hamilton 

Verna Hauser 
Robert & Frances 
Hedges 

Barry & Virginia 
Hensler 
Jennifer &  Oliver 
Herald 

 

 

A Special Thank You to Our FISH Members! 

All these Donors qualify as a “FISH Member” when as a family they donate at least $500 a year, or as an organization, 
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Timothy & Pa-
tricia Higgins  
Tom & Terry 
Horgan 

Dennis Hough 

Robert Hubbard 

Brian Hutchins 

Eric &  Carolyn 
Ingbar 
Irma Jay 

Richard & Linda 
Johnson 

Shirley Jones 

Paul  Jorgenson 

Elmer & Elisa-
beth Kanago 

Norman & Car-
olyn Kellogg 

Victoria & Hugh 
Kieffer 
Mary Kay Kinne 

Johnny &    
Debby 
Klingelhoets 

Ron & Kathryn 
Knecht 
Jeanne & John 
Koerner 
Marry Ellen & 
Robert Komac 

Gene & Betty 
Kopfhammer 
Carole         
Kumasihi 

David & Kathy 
Landis 

Robert Latzy 

Sarah Layer 
Garrett Lepire 

Elizabeth    
Lewis 

Michael & Mary 
Lewis 

Kathyrn &   
Patrick Lindsay 

Michael &   
Jorga Longero 

Kristin Luis 

Joe Lushina 

Janet Maitland 

Paul & Trudie 
Martin 

Sharlene & 
Richard Mason 

Janet 
McCausland 

John & Sharon 
McCloskey 

Tim & Sandra 
Koch McFarren 

Ronald    
McHenry 

Jill McKee 

George McKool 
Paula & Bob 
Murray 

Anthony 
Niemczyk 

Charles &    
Carolyn Orvis 

Christopher 
Ottaway 

Jeffrey Paul 
Suzanne & 
James Peckham 

Dennis & Mona 
Deirdre 

Michael Pegram 

Maria Pence 

Thomas &   
Ellen Perkins 

Richard & Lisa 
Perry 

Joseph & 
Michelle     
Pomroy 

Bernard & Joyce 
Ponte 

Paul & Renda 
Pugsley 

Lennoe     
Quillinan 

W.A Rasell 
Marilyn Reavis 

Linda Rice 

Mary T.        
Robertson 

Mark & bonnie 
Robinson 

Cort Roseleip 

James & Jeanne 
Russell 

Kathleen Satter-
field 

David Schmidt 
Larry 7 Paula 
Schneider 
Lisa Schuerre 

Jennifer Sexton 

Gary & JoAnn 
Sheerin 

Stanley Shelton 

Paulette Sherrell 
Paul & Mary 
Sinnott 
Cheri Smith 

Elizabeth Snell 
Michelle & Ri-
ley Snyder 
James Solaegui 
Glen Southwick 

Susan Spencer 
Craig Steele 

Jaime & Severin 
Stevenson 

Robin           
Stevenson 

Madely &  
Gregory Stikes 

Donna Stock 

Sherly & Fred 
Suwe 

D & V Swanson 

Lillian Tallman 

 

John & Kathy 
Tatro         
Terracycle US, 
LLC 

Rodger   
Thompson 

David &       
Elizabeth  
Thomson 

Joy Trushenski 
Peggy & Carter 
Twedt 
Brain           
Underwood 

James Vilkitis 

Nancy Wall 
Joesph & Ellen 
Walls 

John & Mary 
Warden 

Alan & Judy 
Welch 

Larry & Marie 
Werner 
Thomas & 
Deidra Whear 
JoAnee      
Whitworth 

John Wilbur 
David Winne 

Donald & Paula 
Winne 

John & Rita 
Wiseley 

Warren &   
Claudia Wish 

Robert     
Woessner 
Stacey M 
Woodbury 

Roger & Meran 
Works 

Susan Young 

& All Who 
Wish to be 
Anonymous 

 

FISH BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Chair - Larry Werner  - Retired Engineer, City Manager 

Secretary  - Doug Carlton  - Chief Standards Engineer, Click 
Bond Inc 

Board Members  

Roger Works  - Retired, Veterinarian 

Greg  Dye  - General Manager, Briggs Electric 

Mark Ghan  - Retired VP/ General Counsel, Western Nevada 
College 

 

Board Members continued.. 

Karen Lantz-Feith  - Convention Services, Manager,    Har-
rah’s 

Jessica Prunty  - Attorney, Prunty Law 

Michele Norton  - HR Director, Carson Valley Medical Center 

Amy Clemens  - Financial Advisor, Ameriprise Financial 

Teddy Barnham  - Branch Manager, Greater Nevada Credit 
Union 

Barb D’Anneo  - Health Care Development, Retired 

Scott Mattes  - Carson Tahoe Health 
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The FISH Manifesto 

@NVFISH |  @CarsonValleyFISH 

Stay up to date with FISH events, programs, and volunteer opportunities 
by following us on Facebook, Instagram, and LinkedIn. 

FISH believes hope is the most empowering approach to self-
sufficiency. Without it, there is no igniting the fire underneath 
each one of us.  
We believe that goals, action plans, and accountability can 
help our clients that are willing to help themselves.  
With our “hand-up” mission, our clients find renewed hope. 
With this hope, clients can better assess their behaviors and 
skills, and, in turn, develop a willingness to change behaviors 
that lead to self-sufficiency.. 

Make a donation to FISH direct from your device! 


